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January 30, 2025 
 
 
Jeff Killip 
Executive Director & Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 
 
 
Re: PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company’s 2023 PCAM Annual Review Filing 
 Docket UE-240461 
 
 
Dear Jeff Killip: 
  
On January 29, 2025, PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or 
Company) submitted revised tariff sheets and supporting workbooks for Schedule 97, Power 
Cost Adjustment Mechanism Adjustment and for Schedule 99, Production Tax Credit Tracker 
Adjustment. This compliance filing was made in response to Final Order 02 issued on January 
28, 2025, by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) in this 
docket, accepting the multiparty settlement agreement without condition.  
 
The revisions to these schedules reflect a 20.6 percent increase in Schedule 97 and a 0.3 percent 
increase in Schedule 99. The compliance filing reflects an effective date of February 1, 2025, 
which aligns with Final Order 02. Additionally, the revised tariff sheets properly reflect the 
reduction of $1.7 million in net recovery resulting from Commission determinations,1 and 
satisfies the other terms of the settlement agreement. 
 
Commission staff (Staff) reviewed the Company’s compliance filing and is satisfied that it is in 
accordance with the Commission’s Final Order 02 in Docket UE-240461. Staff therefore submits 
this letter pursuant to WAC 480-07-880(4).     
 

 
1See WUTC v. PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company, Docket UE-240461, Order 02 at ¶ 41 
and ¶ 42 (January 28, 2025).   
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Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

Staff recommends that the Commission issue a compliance acknowledgement letter pursuant to 
WAC 480-07-880(5) indicating that the filing appears to comply with Final Order 02 and 
allowing the revised tariff pages to become effective on February 1, 2025. 
 
Respectfully, 
  
 
 
Kody McConnell 
Regulatory Analyst 
Energy Rates & Services 


